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KDOT employee celebrates 30-year milestone 
 

Robyn Daniels, Engineering Technician Specialist at the Independence area office of the 

Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT) has achieved a milestone and is 

celebrating 30 years of valued service in May 2018. 

Daniels began her career with KDOT on May 18, 1988, as an Office Assistant at 

Independence. Seven years later she became an Engineering Technician (ET) Associate, 

and promoted through the construction ranks as an ET, ET Senior and ET Specialist. In 

her current position Daniels supervises construction staff members and oversees KDOT 

projects in Montgomery, Wilson, Elk and Chautauqua counties. 

She was among the KDOT employees who developed and constructed the U.S. 400 

corridor in southeast Kansas. Among the greatest changes Daniels has experienced 

through the years is the transition from carbon paper and “multiple copies of change 

orders” to electronic systems for contract administration and record keeping. 

She and her husband Terry live in Independence. The couple has three daughters. 
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